Under the patronage of Deputy Prime Minister for Economic Affairs 

Mr. Abdullah Dardari

 “Syria Purchasing Managers Index Launching”

Damascus 28 December 2010

Under the patronage of Mr. Abdullah Dardari, Deputy Prime Minister for Economic Affairs, and in a joint effort between Bank Audi Syria and Saghir Advisory Services, the Syria Purchasing Managers Index was launched with an introductory session on Tuesday 28 December 2010 at the Art House Hotel in Damascus. 

The event, which was followed by a press conference, was attended by Syrian officials, in addition to representatives from various industrial companies, private and public banks, brokerage and financial services’ companies. 

The timing and objective of this initiative is to create a simple and timely economic index that can help accurately measure the country’s economic performance on a monthly basis, consistently with the government’s efforts to attract foreign and local investments.

On the occasion, Mr. Bassel Hamwi, CEO of Bank Audi Syria, declared, “We have taken this initiative to create an important tool for Syrian and foreign investors, who need a credible and consistent way of ascertaining the performance of the Syrian economy.” 

Mr. Hamwi added, “We believe in the essential role this index will have to the Syrian economy, and for companies that will agree to become members of the survey committee, by just allocating 10 minutes of their time monthly, they will help us maintain a credible and sustainable source of information.”

From his side, Mr. George Saghir, the Executive Manager of Saghir Co. for Advisory Services said “The success of this index counts on responding institutions, who will  commit to become  continuous partners by providing us with monthly data. It is noteworthy that the survey questions do not require financial figures related to the company expenses or profits” Saghir added, “The Index is designed to elicit fact, not opinion, about monthly changes in production, new orders, employment, supply delivery timeliness, inventories and prices paid in the subscribed companies. I would like to emphasize that responses to the SPMI will remain strictly anonymous and confidential, and participated companies will be asked to fill in the survey questionnaire online directly without mentioning the institution’s name or brand.”

After calculating survey data, index results will be announced publicly by Bank Audi Syria at the beginning of each month.

The Purchasing Managers Index is applied in many countries around the world according to its special unified mechanism, applied in the most accurate and reliable near-term economic barometers that provide timely, accurate information regarding the manufacturing sector of the economy. 

With this initiative, and over time, we believe that committee member responses would mirror economic activity of the national economy, ensuring a report that accurately represents current business condition to attract more local, regional and foreign investments. 

For more details about the Syria Purchasing Managers Index please Contact Mr. Amr Sheikh Oghly - Bank Audi Syria +9631123888175 – contacus.syria@banqueaudi.com      

Mr. George Saghir - Saghir Co. for Advisory Services - Saghir@bloomberg.net

